
Winchester League of Women Voters, May 7, 2013

Steering Committee Meeting

Thank you, Marilyn, for hosting!  Facilitator: Tamara Leaf  Secretary: Susan Verdicchio

In attendance: Gloria Legvold, Marilyn Mullane, Leslie Kennedy, Tamara, Jean Herbert, Juanita Zerda, Susan and Jo-Ann Michalak of the Communications Committee

Absent: Maryann Haraldson

________________

Calendar Dates:

May 17 & 18 – LWVMA Convention

May 18 – “Drive Through” Voter Registration, Sons of Italy Lot, 9:30am 

May 19 – “Re-imagine Winchester” Hot Topic Program, WHS Auditorium, 3pm 

June 11 – Annual Meeting, Winchester Room, Town Hall, 7pm

June 27 – Strategic Planning Meeting, 9am to 12 noon, Location TBA

________________

Minutes:

1.  Lessons Learned from March 2013 Day at the Races.  Jo-Ann shared her detailed and insightful suggestions for improved scheduling, communications, and logistics, particularly for using WHS auditorium and coordinating with WinCAM. SC members made additional suggestions. Jo-Ann will revise her recommendations and send to SC. These changes will become part of SC template for debate planning for next debate.
Action Item:  Ask Maryann to send blast to recruit a League member (or two!) to take training course with WinCAM so we are able to film debates and other events ourselves.

Action Item:  Update the general “how to plan an event” timeline document from several years ago after 6/27 Planning Meeting [or before?]

2.  Treasurer’s Monthly Report.  Juanita provided a handout showing income and outlays through April 2013. Marilyn suggested, and SC agreed, to form a Finance Subcommittee to share the work of developing a proposed budget for next year, and Marilyn and Leslie volunteered to join Juanita on this subcommittee.
3.  Membership Report.  Leslie distributed up-to-date list of active (dues paying) members. After discussion, SC made a plan to discuss membership recruitment, stewardship of existing membership, and fundraising at 6/27 Planning Meeting. Gloria volunteered to handwrite and mail thank-you notes to donors.
4.  Banner Subcommittee Report. Leslie sent request to Town Hall for hanging banner at town center rotary for one week before June 25 Special Election, along with check for fee. Check was cashed, but Leslie has not received letter granting request. Leslie will follow up. Marilyn volunteered to draft and send to town manager’s office a request the League be allowed to hang the banner as a civic service to the town, without incurring the charge.
5. Voter Services Report.  Tamara outlined the plans so far for Drive Through Voter Registration on Sat., 5/18 at Sons of Italy parking lot outside the Transfer Station. Jo-Ann drafted an article and sent to Winchester Star. Maryann will send WinCAM an ad for broadcast on community calendar. Susan sent school department an announcement for parents association newsletters.
Action Item: Maryann to send blast to membership seeking volunteers to staff this.

Action Item: Tamara will also phone members for this.
6. Upcoming Events.
A. 5/19 Re-Imagine WHS.  Juanita and Susan reviewed plans to date. Panel identified and speakers are to meet with Susan, Juanita and/or Heidi DiLEo this week to plan their presentations. Juanita and Maryann produced poster and other publicity. Heidi coordinating with high school student Tech Club and faculty adviser Craig McKensie for auditorium lights and mikes and with WinCAM for filming event for rebroadcast. Discussed need to have custodian unlock auditorium for WinCAM set up at 2 pm (1 Hour prior to start time). Heidi plans to meet with WInCAM. Jeanette Kolodziej has volunteered to be a greeter. Leslie volunteered to bring banners and greeter table supplies and help with set-up. Marilyn volunteered to be timekeeper. Gloria also volunteered to attend and help. Planning group of Juanita, Leslie and Susan to meet on Friday 5/10.
B. 6/1 Town Day. Booth reserved, Gloria has flashlights to give out to adults. Jean will organize. Table needed. Be sure to have voter registration cards. 
     Action item: Maryann to send blast to membership seeking volunteers to help   
staff this

C.  6/11 Annual Meeting, “When Women Run.”  Gloria reported plans to date. Meeting will have 3 parts. Part 1 is Business Meeting and Gloria is organizing (elect Treasurer and Steering Committee, vote on annual budget and revised membership dues, approve last year’s Annual Meeting Minutes, and review new Nonpartisan Policy). *Note: Need to check By-Laws to see if any present SC members are ineligible to run for new term. Marilyn agreed to moderate Part 1 and Judie Muggia agreed to be parlimentarian. Part 2 is Civic Leadership Award. Jean has written press release and she will send to Jo-Ann to send to Star and request interview with recipient, Carolyn Starrett. Jean has produced a certificate and bought a gift. Part 3 is Panel Discussion with women elected town officers. Judie Muggia will moderate, Gloria invited 3 panel members so far. Susan drafted questions for the panel. Susan and Gloria will set up, but need to recruit a couple more helpers. Subcommittee to meet on Monday, 5/13 at 7pm at Gloria’s.
D. 6/25 Special Election. See #4 about banner. Tamara will recruit some drivers from membership for rides to the polls and give names to Mary Ellen Lannon.
Action Item: Maryann to send blast to members for giving rides to the polls on June 25.

E. 6/27 Planning Meeting. Juanita will head up planning subcommittee and make 
agenda. Gloria or Tamara will host. 

 7. Fundraising. Marilyn reported Jimmy Tingle would be available and fee is affordable. She has checked into holding at Next Door Theatre on Cross Street, has good sound system; one show, $50 per person, 135 seats, anticipated net $4000. Could also sponsor one Next Door Theatre performance during the year (that is, publicize especially to our membership) for a share of the receipts. Gloria cautioned we would want to choose a show appropriate to League mission. Marilyn and Tamara will continue to explore and identify date in October, preferably Friday or Saturday evening.

8.  April SC meeting minutes were approved.

9.   Winchester Unitarian Society grant was approved for $250 for our League. A check will be distributed in late August, early September.

Discussion Items for June 27 Planning Meeting:

A. Further development and updating of "operations manual " to hand down.  This could become an electronic document, with scanned in components.

B.  Re-institute the practice of each event chair writing up a summary of event so that there is a record for next year -- already have debate summary, Moveable Feast summary, day on the hill summary. This used to be routine so that summaries were available for annual report.

C.   Address a year-long calendar of planned events, with monthly calendar of known or identifiable events (such as elections and possible debates, Moveable Feast, etc.)

D. Further discuss voter registration outreach to residents for whom English is a second language 


